
SAN FRANCISCO BAY AREA RAPID TRANSIT DISTRICT 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: Board of Directors DATE: June 7, 2019 

FROM: General Manager 

SUBJECT: Irvington BART Station Project Update 

At the June 13, 2019 Board meeting, staff will provide an update on the proposed Irvington 
BART Station Project in the City of Fremont. On June 26, 2003, the BART Board approved the 
Warm Springs Extension Project, with an optional station at Irvington. Irvington is located 
between the existing Fremont BART station and the Warm Springs BART Station, and 
substantial funding was provided by Alameda County voters with the passage of Measure BB in 
2014. BART, in coordination with the City of Fremont, has refined the previously approved 
station site plan to reflect current BART policies and community input and is completing an 
update of the CEQA environmental analysis. 

Staff anticipates bringing an Irvington BART Station Project action item back to the Board in 
Summer 2019. 

Please contact Carl Holmes, AGM Development & Construction, at (510) 464-7592 should you 
have any questions. 

cc: Board Appointed Officers 
Deputy General Manager 
Executive Staff 

~ Grace Crunican 


